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Since schools closed in March early this year, children have remained at home, with majority of 

them loitering around in market places. This has cause havoc among the teenage youth who have 

involved in sexual activities resulting to high rate of early pregnancies. To avoid this, YAWOSUP 

and Barbara Academy staff have worked hand in hand to engage our youths in productive 

activities as can be seen in the photos below. 
 

 

Our children continue to learn 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Our youths are engaged in a Tree Nursery project 



 
 

We have maintained our Emergency Feeding Programme for Barbara Academy pupils, so our 
children continue to eat at home. 

 

Edward Wata 

Director 


